

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD †. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Monday 17th July

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

I cannot believe where the time goes; another fantastic year at school just flies by. Before we finish I would like to show my appreciation to the people that make our school so special. To all the community, parents, carers, governors and parishioners who always support us fully in all our endeavours. To the staff who work so very hard to ensure the experiences for all our children are first class and finally to all the children who make our school such a special place. As we say goodbye to another fantastic year 6 and a number of families this year, we wish them much luck and happiness knowing that St Hugh will be forever with them. The show last week by the Year 5 and 6 children was truly fabulous. Well done!

Mrs Amadzadeh

This week we also say goodbye to Mrs Amadzadeh. Helen is retiring after many years' service to the school both as a Teaching Assistant and the manager of the before and after school club. Her contribution to school has been immense and she will be sorely missed. I am sure you will join me in sending her our very warm best wishes.

Procedures

From September one of the Year 6 classes will be in the prefab on the staff car park; as we grow space is becoming limited. As a result the before and after school club will be based in the canteen which can be accessed via the entrance in the staff car park. The staff car park will be locked during the day and morning nursery children can be picked up from the main entrance. The children have spent time with their new classes and are aware where to line up etc in preparation for September. In September we welcome a new teacher to St Hugh's. Mr Joyce will be teaching in Reception and I am sure he will be offered a very warm welcome from everyone. Classes for September are on the reverse.

As we grow the demands for space increase and unfortunately from September we have to stop the Monday playgroup. The volunteers over the last 8 years have done a fantastic job and I thank them so much, it really was a brilliant part of our community but we need the space.

Mrs Jackson had a baby girl this morning! Eadie Lily, all is well. Congratulations to all the family!

I hope you all have a fantastic and restful summer holiday and I look forward to welcoming you all back to school at 8.55am on Wednesday 6th September. Thank you again for all your support in all we do.

Yours sincerely M Mountcastle







Classes and Staff 2017/18

Nursery

Mrs Elsey/Mrs Karran

Reception 1

Miss Moran

Reception 2

Mr Joyce

Year 1S (Mrs Breen's)

Mrs Smith

Year 1B (Miss Moran's)

Mrs Breen

Year 2

Miss Barnard

Year 2/3

Mrs Danby

Year 3

Miss Bourke

Year 4

Mr Smith

Year 4/5

Mrs Marshall

Year 5

Mrs Atherton

Year 6J

Mrs Jones

Year 6E

Mrs Evans

Mrs Doherty remains as SENCO and Early Years Lead providing cover in Nursery, Reception and Year 1.